
 

OAAC-24-29  
 Memorandum 

 
File: 03-05 

Date: June 13, 2024 

To: Dorothy McFarlane, Chair and Members of the Oshawa Accessibility Advisory 
Committee 

From: Jennifer Lane, Council-Committee Coordinator 

Re: Information from Oshawa City Council – May 27, 2024 

At a meeting on May 27, 2024 Oshawa City Council adopted the following recommendations of 
the Economic and Development Services and Safety and Facilities Services Committee’s: 

 
1. ED-24-59 Presentation Request - BUILT Form within the Integrated Major Transit 

Station Area (Previously OAAC-24-21) (Ward 5)  

 Whereas currently within the Major Transit Station Area 
(M.T.S.A.) there no built form proposals only concepts; and 

 Whereas built form is presented with site plan applications; and 

 Whereas Planning staff make presentations to the Oshawa 
Accessibility Advisory Committee (O.A.A.C.) on built form when 
presenting site plans to the Committee; 

 Therefore be it resolved, in accordance with Item ED-24-59 that 
Planning staff continue to make presentations to the O.A.A.C. 
on site plan submissions including those associated to the 
M.T.S.A. Plan financial incentives to help grow and support 
development. 

 
2. SF-24-21 Signage for Public Washrooms at City Hall (Previously OAAC-24-20)  

Council endorsed the following O.A.A.C. Motion: 

That since the doors to the washrooms located on the same 
level as the Committee Room are now locked and requiring the 
attendance of a Security Officer to unlock, 

 That signage be placed in an accessible location to alert the 
public. 

  

This item is provided for information to the Oshawa Accessibility Advisory Committee, no further 
action is required. 


